
Memo 
 

TO:  Legistar File 17-0136 
 
FROM:  Nikki Elsen, Deputy City Clerk  
 
DATE:  1/30/2017 
 
RE:  Bee Cab – business address change  

 
Since 2005, the business address for Bee Cab, Inc. has been listed as 1224 Island Street.  However, 
during a J&A public hearing on 1/3/2017 on an ordinance relating to junkyards, it was stated by Sue 
Redenbaugh that Bee Cab vehicles were being stored at 1320 St. Andrew Street.   
 
Following up on that statement, our office contacted Sue Redenbaugh who clarified by stating the 
vehicle maintenance and billing for Bee Cab is done at 1224 Island Street (location of Craig’s Towing 
& Repair) and the dispatch and vehicle storage is at 1320 St. Andrew Street. 
 
It is our belief, that the dispatch and storage of the public vehicles is a greater business function and 
more of the primary business of the cab company. 
 
Therefore, we requested Sue Redenbaugh put the clarification in writing to be sent through Council 
as an amendment to the Bee Cab public vehicle for hire license which was approved in December 
2016 for license period January 1, 2017 through December 31, 2017. 
 
David Reinhart, Chief Inspector, with the Fire Prevention and Building Safety Division confirmed that 
that 1320 St. Andrew Street is zoned Heavy Industrial and a proper zoning for this business. 
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